
    
  

  

   

  

  

 

  
Dear  
 

Freedom of Information request 

 
Thank you for your email, which was received by the Greater London Authority on 12 
August 2016. 
 
Our response to your request is as follows: 
 

 How many people are presently employed by City Hall at a rate of less than the 
London Living Wage (£9.40 per hour)? 

 What percentage of the overall workforce at City Hall does this constitute?  

 Does City Hall pay its casual and/or temporary staff the London Living Wage? 
 
We pay all staff at least London’s Living Wage. All temporary agency staff are paid at 
least London’s Living Wage. 
 

 Does City Hall outsource any of its work to contractors (such as its cleaning or 
catering, for example)?  

o If so, are these workers paid the London Living Wage? 
o Are any enquiries or investigations made into whether these contractors 

pay the London Living Wage? If so, what are these enquiries? 
 
City Hall does outsource some services to external suppliers, including cleaning and 
catering.  All contractors working at City Hall are paid the London Living Wage as a 
minimum and this is a contractual requirement.  Annual audits are carried out on the 
suppliers to ensure that the LLW or above is paid to all their staff. 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, ensuring that 
you quote the reference at the top of this letter.    
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 

Department: Human Resources 
Our ref: MGLA150816-2240 
 
 
Date:  



 

 
 

 

 
 
Juliette Carter 
Assistant Director of HR and OD 

 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
complaints procedure, available at: https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-
spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information 
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